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the principal may give a strengthening 
bond in a sufficient amount, provided 
the surety is the same as on the bond 
already on file and in effect; otherwise 
a superseding bond covering the entire 
liability shall be filed. Strengthening 
bonds, filed to increase the bond liabil-
ity of the surety, shall not be con-
strued in any sense to be substitute 
bonds, and the appropriate TTB officer 
shall not approve a strengthening bond 
containing any notation which may be 
interpreted as a release of any former 
bond or as limiting the amount of ei-
ther bond to less than its full amount. 

§ 17.108 Superseding bonds. 
(a) The principal on any bond filed 

pursuant to this part may at any time 
replace it with a superseding bond. 

(b) Executors, administrators, assign-
ees, receivers, trustees, or other per-
sons acting in a fiduciary capacity con-
tinuing or liquidating the business of 
the principal, shall execute and file a 
superseding bond or obtain the consent 
of the surety or sureties on the exist-
ing bond or bonds. 

(c) When, in the opinion of the appro-
priate TTB officer, the interests of the 
Government demand it, or in any case 
where the security of the bond becomes 
impaired in whole or in part for any 
reason whatever, the principal shall 
file a superseding bond. A superseding 
bond shall be filed immediately in case 
of the insolvency of the surety. If a 
bond is found to be not acceptable or 
for any reason becomes invalid or of no 
effect, the principal shall immediately 
file a satisfactory superseding bond. 

(d) A bond filed under this section to 
supersede an existing bond shall be 
marked by the obligors at the time of 
execution, ‘‘Superseding Bond.’’ When 
such a bond is approved, the superseded 
bond shall be released as to trans-
actions occurring wholly subsequent to 
the effective date of the superseding 
bond, and notice of termination of the 
superseded bond shall be issued, as pro-
vided in § 17.111. 

TERMINATION OF BONDS 

§ 17.111 General. 
(a) Bonds on TTB Form 5154.3 shall 

be terminated by the appropriate TTB 
officer, as to liability on drawback al-

lowed after a specified future date, in 
the following circumstances: 

(1) Pursuant to a notice by the surety 
as provided in § 17.112. 

(2) Following approval of a super-
seding bond, as provided in § 17.108. 

(3) Following notification by the 
principal of an intent to discontinue 
the filing of claims on a monthly basis. 

(b) However, the bond shall not be 
terminated until all outstanding liabil-
ity under it has been discharged. Upon 
termination, the appropriate TTB offi-
cer shall mark the bond ‘‘canceled,’’ 
followed by the date of cancellation, 
and shall issue a notice of termination 
of bond. A copy of this notice shall be 
given to the principal and to each sur-
ety. 

§ 17.112 Notice by surety of termi-
nation of bond. 

A surety on any bond required by 
this part may at any time, in writing, 
notify the principal and the appro-
priate TTB officer in whose office the 
bond is on file that the surety desires, 
after a date named, to be relieved of li-
ability under the bond. Unless the no-
tice is withdrawn, in writing, before 
the date named in it, the notice shall 
take effect on that date. The date shall 
not be less than 60 days after the date 
on which both the notice and proof of 
service on the principal have been re-
ceived by the appropriate TTB officer. 
The surety shall deliver one copy of the 
notice to the principal and the original 
to the appropriate TTB officer. The 
surety shall also file with the appro-
priate TTB officer an acknowledgment 
or other proof of service on the prin-
cipal. 

§ 17.113 Extent of release of surety 
from liability under bond. 

The rights of the principal as sup-
ported by the bond shall cease as of the 
date when termination of the bond 
takes effect, and the surety shall be re-
lieved from liability for drawback al-
lowed on and after that date. Liability 
for drawback previously allowed shall 
continue until the claims for such 
drawback have been properly verified 
by the appropriate TTB officer accord-
ing to law and this part. 
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